
American Recovery & Reinvestment Act (ARRA) 

Leaking Underground Storage Tank (LUST)  
Trust Fund 

Former Dunkirk Service Station, Dunkirk 

ARRA Assistance Provided  
Soil and groundwater investigation and remediation.  
Final Project Cost: $56,643.                                   
No Further Action Letter issued 9/13/11. 

 

Background 
The site is currently abandoned and served as a    
gasoline service station until the late 1990s.  A con-
firmed release was reported during underground 
storage tank (UST) closure activities. Nine USTs 
were permanently removed in 2001 and samples 
collected during closure activities indicated that soil 
and groundwater had been impacted.  An initial site 
characterization was conducted in 2002 using state 
grant funds.  A further site investigation occurred in 
2003/2004. An additional investigation was per-
formed in 2006/2007 using state grant funds. The 
property is currently being leased and operated as an 
automotive repair shop.   

 

Current Status 
The goal for the expenditure of ARRA funds is to 
complete remediation on the subject property and 
achieve a No Further Action (NFA) designation to 
facilitate site redevelopment.  Consequently, soil 
and groundwater sampling was conducted in March 
2010.  Hydraulic lift removal was conducted in 
April 2010 and funded with state grant funds.  Off-
site sampling occurred in May 2010.  Groundwater 
remediation was undertaken in August 2010. Subse-
quently, groundwater sampling was performed in 
March 2011.  The site was approved for closure af-
ter groundwater sampling results were reviewed and 
a NFA letter was issued on September 9, 2011.  

 

For More Information   
Contact Andrea Robertson of the Indiana        
Brownfields Program at aroberts@ifa.IN.gov or 
(317) 234-0968. 
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